

Keizer Radio Control Association

Meeting Minutes (Virtual meeting on Zoom)

February 9th, 2021

Meeting Time: The KRCA meeting was called to order at 6:31pm

Attendance: 6 members were present

January meeting minutes were approved.

Officer Reports:

President: N/R

Vice President: Absent

Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer's report was read and accepted.

Secretary: N/R

Safety Officer: N/R

Membership Chair: 15 members paid for 2021, far above average for January.

Web Master: N/R

Old Business:

- 1. 2021 Holden/Bevens Field Improvements
 - a) Enclosing and upgrading the exterior of our area of the barn
 - b) Webcam and weather station
 - c) Bathroom improvements
 - d) Signage and frequency board
 - e) Flagpole reinforcement
 - f) Mower Schedule and volunteers
 - g) Community Events
 - Fun-flies and outreach events, Homer Davenport Parade & festival, Local Newspapers, School & STEM activities

New Business:

- 1. Reviewed Old business and status of projects.
 - a) South Wall of barn needs to be rebuilt/reinforced before closing West wall



Keizer Radio Control Association

- Lumber donations from Bob Farwell and Don Esch will cover most of our dimensional lumber needs. Thanks Bob and Don!
- Will need some sort of a scissor lift or "box" for the forklift to reach the top of the south wall.
- Bob Farwell has a firewood box that may be sufficient; Bob Bevens will coordinate with Holden's for access to the forklift
- Bob Farwell will also donate a roll-up door for the North wall so we can have open access
- Still in need of a man door, or will get one from the ReStore
- Motioned and approved expenditures as required to proceed with these projects, ensuring we hold \$1000 in the treasury for reserve.
- b) New member Nathan Wiegand has a connection to the Our Town newspaper, will try to coordinate an article about our cub. Thanks Nathan!
- 2. Club has switched bank accounts to US Bank
 - We pay for checks only, no fees
- 3. Need signage for the storage container and the side of the barn
 - Large permanent logs and lettering for the container and barn
 - Smaller temporary signage until the new frequency board and safety rules signs are completed

Next meeting will be Tuesday March 16th @ 6:30pm, Will plan to meet at the field if possible.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:15pm

Rob Heap Secretary